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Dear Parents/ Carers, 
  
This week in our prayer assembly we listened to the story of 
Pentecost. 
We thought about how the Apostles must have felt when they were 
filled with the Holy Spirit and how brave and strong they became. We 
remembered how they travelled around the world and were able to 
speak in many languages telling others about their great friend Jesus. 
 

Playground Markings: 
 
We absolutely love our new playground markings! Thank you  PSA for funding 
these for us and thank you all for your ongoing support to the PSA that has 
made this possible.  
 
We will be using funds raised from the Summer Fair to put markings on the 
other two EYFS playgrounds at the front of school. 
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Carbon Monoxide Awareness: 
 
 
This week Year 2 took part in a carbon monoxide 
safety awareness workshop. 
They learnt about carbon monoxide and how to 
keep safe in their homes. They each got a carbon 
monoxide monitor to take home and were all very 
keen to put these up in their homes.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
PSA News: 
 
Fund-raisin challenge: 
Thank you so much to everyone who brought back their filled raisin pots. The winning class in both schools 
have received an extra playtime and treat today, final total between schools is an amazing £600! 
All monies raised will go towards the Summer Fair. 
 
PSA Summer Fair: 
We have only had a small number of bottles donated this last week so please if you can donate bottles the first 
week back for the Summer Fair that would be fantastic.  
 
Children have been sent home with a small paper bag, could these be filled with treats for example 
sweets/chocolate/small toy/stationary etc and decorated over half term. These will be collected the first week 
back after the holidays.  
 
There have only been a couple of raffle prizes donated so please if you can donate a prize or voucher that 
would be fantastic. 
 
Without your support the Summer Fair will not be able to take place, it is such a lovely event for the whole 
school community so please help where you can.  
 
As always a huge thank you to those who have already donated and volunteered for the night!  
 
Any questions please email psa.ccijs@gmail.com  
 
PSA Team.  
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50/50 Club 
 
Here are the lucky 50/50 winners: 
 
January 
1st Laura Little (Eleanor Little) £61.70 
2nd Emma Bedford (Evie Bedford) £37.02 
3rd Leanne Denton £24.68 
 
February  
1st Lorna Gooch (Florence Gooch) £61.71 
2nd Matthew & Stephanie Proctor ( Rupert Proctor) £37.02 
3rd Emma Bedford (Evie Bedford) £24.68 
 
March 
1st Teresa Devine £57.37 
2nd James Riley £34.42 
3rd Kate Perry (Max Perry) £22.95 
 
April  
1st Grace Marshall (Martha, Margot, Matilda) £61.70 
2nd Bernie Bibi £37.02 
3rd Claire & Simon Shaw (Martha & Dan) £24.68 
 
Behaviour Awards:                                      
On Monday in our Assembly we congratulated the children who have received an 
outstanding behaviour award for this half term from their class teacher. Well done 
to the following children who have been a great example to their friends and 
shown excellent behaviour both in the classroom and at playtimes. 
 
Nursery: Araya & Tilly 
R1: Ffion & Jacob 
R2: Violet & Ted 
RN3: Isla S & Georgia 
1O: Cillian & Charlie 
1DW: Dawson & Isaac 
1BW: Oliver & Felicity 
2L:   Aoife & Jude 
2N: Jasper & Audrey 
2W:  Miya & Adam 
 
 
Class of the Half Term:  
 
Last week the class tokens were counted and we are delighted to announce that this half term’s winners are 
Class 1DW!  Well done to all of the children in 1DW who have earned tokens for excellent behaviour, good 
manners, hard work and for always trying their best.  
 
They were rewarded with extra playtime and extra Golden Time today 
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Curriculum News:    
To see what teaching and learning we have planned for the week beginning 10.6.24 please click on the link to 
take you to year  group pages on our website: 
https://www.cheadle-inf.stockport.sch.uk/children/class-pages/ 
 
REMINDERS: 
 
Time to Shine 
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As we finish for the Spring half term I just want to give you a quick reminder about our ‘Time to Shine’ activity 
booklet.  
 
https://www.cheadle-inf.stockport.sch.uk/school-information/time-to-shine-our-parallel-curriculum/ 
 
The booklet contains lots of exciting activities designed to support and extend our children’s learning in a range 
of ways. The booklets are intended to be used throughout your child’s time in both schools and some of the 
activities overlap so that families can enjoy the same activity together. 
 
If you would like to share any photographs with us please email them to us at our time to shine email address: 
 
     timetoshine@cheadle-inf.stockport.sch.uk 
 
Or tweet them 
                              #CCISTimeToShine 
 
On Monday 24th June we will have a ‘Time to Shine’ Assembly where we will share and celebrate all of the 
children’s achievements.  
 
If you complete an activity that is not in your booklet and you would like to record and share it with us, please 
record it on the back page. 
 
Please note: The completion of the booklet is not compulsory. 
 
 

Attendance: 
You will have now received a letter with your child’s half termly attendance percentage. 
If we have concerns about your child’s attendance, I will email you separately.  
If your child’s percentage is below 90% their attendance will also be monitored by the Local Authority 
Education Welfare Officer 
 
If your child does not attend school regularly they may: 

 Struggle to keep up with school work. 
 Miss a vital part of a block of work, making it harder to keep up in subsequent lessons. 
 Miss out on the social side of school life. 
 Find it harder to make and keep friendships - a vital part of growing up. 
 Not make the progress they are capable of. 

 
Attendance will impact on outomes for children. If your child’s attendance is less than 95% they will not make 
as much progress as their peers throughout the year and will often be working below age related expectations. 
90% attendance at this time in the year equates to 10 full days of absence which means that 10 hours of 
english and 10 hours of maths have been lost so far this year.  
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Punctuality             
 
Every minute counts!  
 
If we have concerns about your child’s punctuality, you will have also received an email this week. 
 
All pupils are expected to be at school by 8:50am ready for the start of the day at 8.55am. Registers will be 
taken at 9.10am. If a child arrives after 9.10am they will be marked present but arriving late.  
Classroom doors will be locked at 9.10am. Parents of pupils arriving after 9:10am must report to the office to 
provide a reason for their child’s lateness. The register will close at 9.30am – pupils arriving after this time will 
be marked as an unauthorised absence for the morning session.  
 
Arriving late by just a few minutes each day can have a big impact on achievement. It also causes disruption 
for your child, the teacher and the other children in the class. 
 
 

PARKING: 
 

The area around our school is becoming increasingly dangerous for our children 
in the morning and at the end of the school day. 

We have had a number of near misses where parents have driven up on the 
pavement or reversed when turning, and have nearly hit children. 

This is not acceptable. 
 
Please can we ask you not to park on double yellow lines or zigzag lines, not to 
park up on the pavement and to park safely along the roads outside of school.  

 
PLEASE HELP US TO KEEP YOUR CHILDREN SAFE! 

 
REMINDERS: 
 
School Nurse Support: 
On Wednesday 19th June our school Nurse will be in school and she will be offering drop in slots for parents 
who would some advice on their children’s general health including such issues as continence, sleep and diet.  
 
If you would like to book a slot between 9am and 12pm in confidence please email me. 
headteacher@cheadle-inf.stockport.sch.uk 
 
 
Reception places available: 
We do have some Reception places available for September 2024. If you know of any families who may be 
interested please ask them to contact the school office for further information. 
 
admin@cheadle-inf.stockport.sch.uk 
 
Parish News: 
 
St Ann’s Cheadle Hulme. Sunday 2nd June: the feast of Corpus Christi.  
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After the 11am Mass on Sunday 2nd June, there will be a short procession of the Blessed Sacrament through 
the church grounds. All children are invited. 
 
Amazon Wish List: 
Some parents have asked whether they can help our school library by contributing to the books we stock. We 
are always trying to keep the books as exciting, up to date and diverse as possible and so with this in mind we 
have set up an Amazon wish list for anyone who wants to replace a lost or damaged book or would kindly like 
to donate. Many thanks in advance! 
 
Please click the books below to view our list. 
 
https://amzn.eu/3Jt7dq9 
 
‘Play to Paris’ Family Challenge: 
Please click the link below for more information. 
 
 https://www.cheadle-inf.stockport.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Attachments/2024-Family-Challenge-
Presentation-2024.pdf 
 
 
School Dinners: 
Week beginning 10.6.24 be Spring Term week 1, the link to the menu is below: 
https://www.cheadle-inf.stockport.sch.uk/parents/school-dinner-menus/ 
 
 
PSA Summer Fair update! 
 
Friday 28th June 5-7pm 
We will be collecting the following items for the summer fair, please bring donations if you can on the following 
dates: 
 
10th June – 14th June Treat bags 
17th June – 21st June Small bags of sweets (prizes) 
24th June – 28th June Prosecco/beer plus any of the items above 
 
If you would rather donate online please use Parent Pay: Summer Fair donation 
 
Raffle Prizes: 
 
If you could offer a raffle prize, item or voucher on behalf of yourself and company, please can you drop off at 
either the Infant or Junior reception. We had some fantastic offerings last year so please if you are able to help 
it would be very much appreciated. 
 

Have a wonderful half term break. 
 

Please continue to pray for our school and parish communities 
Best wishes, 

 
Mrs Glynn. 

 
headteacher@cheadle-inf.stockport.sch.uk 
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Tel: 0161 4858733 
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Congratulations to all of our new stars of the week! 
 
Nursery: Luis & Connie 
R1: Mabel & Kit 
R2: Annie & Oskar 
RN3: Zara & Lorenzo 
1O: Teddy Mc & Imogen 
1DW: Isabelle & Jack 
1BW: Brodie A & Maia 
2L: Jacob & Jessica 
2W: Stanley & Soa 
2N: Tom & Isla 
 

Provisional Diary Dates  

Our full provisional diary can be viewed on our website 

 
                             https://www.cheadle-inf.stockport.sch.uk/news-and-events/calendar/ 

Monday 10th June School opens for Summer Term 2 
Tuesday 18th June Year 2 visit to ZED Arts centre 
Wednesday 19th June Class photographs 
Thursday 20th June:9.30am Nursery 2 & Full Time Nursery Sport’s 

Morning 
Thursday 20th June: 7pm  Reception 2024 Parent Meeting 
Friday 21st June Reception Sport’s morning 
Wednesday 26th June: 9.30am  Year 1 Sport’s Morning (Weather permitting) 
Friday 28th June Summer Fair 
Tuesday 2nd July N1 & RN3 Nursery Sport’s Morning 
Wednesday 3rd July  Year 2 Sport’s Morning (Weather permitting) 
Tuesday 9th July: 8.45-9.15am  Thumbs Up Morning 

Wednesday 10th July: 7pm Nursery  2024 Parent Meeting 

Monday 15th July: 9.30am  Nursery1 & RN3 Nursery Assembly 
Tuesday 16th July: 9.15am  Class 2L Leaver’s Assembly 
Wednesday 17th July: 9.15am  Class 2W Leaver’s Assembly 
Thursday 18th July: 9.15am  Class 2N leaver’s Assembly 
Friday 19th July Reception visit to Jodrell Bank (More details 

to follow) 
Friday 19th July: 9.15am  Nursery 2 & Full Time Nursery Assembly 

Wednesday 24th July: 3.30-4.30pm Year 2 Leaver’s Disco 
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